To: Rt Hon Jacqui Smith, MP

Secretary of State for the Home Office

3rd Floor, Peel Buildings

2 Marsham Street

London

SW1P 4DF

Fax: 020 7035 3262

Dear Home Secretary,

                                  Re: Mohammed Umer Sehabden HO ref: S1365117 and family

Nationals of Sri Lanka, currently in Yarl’s Wood IRC, due to be forcibly removed from the UK this evening Wednesday 5th September.
I have made myself familiar with the case of the Sehabden family.

Mr Umer is a Muslim Tamil who faces immediate imprisonment should he be returned to Sri Lanka. He has been sentenced to 6 years in his absence on suspicion of harbouring Tamil dissidents. His father has recently been arrested in his stead and is currently in prison.

I know you are familiar with the report, ‘Sri Lanka - 547 persons killed - 396 disappearances - first 6 months of 200’ and ‘U.S.A. Country Reports on Human Rights Practices  - Sri Lanka 2006’, both which detail the appalling conditions in Sri Lanka.
Mr Umer was imprisoned and tortured in Colombo by the Sri Lankan police after three Tamil dissidents rented one of his properties in Matale. Mrs Leo Klein a doctor with the Medical Foundation for the Care of Victims of Torture examined him on 17/1/2007. Her report of physical and psychological signs of torture (Ref: JS/CH/sehebden/45514) was sent to his solicitor and submitted with his appeal. 

Umer, Najunnissa his wife and their 4-year-old son Abdullah were taken to Yarl’s Wood Detention Centre in the early morning on Friday 31st August. The immigration officers handed Mr Umer his refusal letter (dated August 9th) as they came through the door of the IRC. 

Najunnissa is deeply distressed. Since they claimed asylum the family has not been able to see their eldest child, a son, now living with his maternal grandmother and she has been anxious and upset. She is 21 weeks pregnant and has had a very difficult pregnancy so far, seeing the doctor regularly about her continual vomiting, anxiety and inability to sleep. Mrs Umer was distraught at the family’s forcible removal and throughout their six-hour drive to detention. She has received no treatment for pain in her legs and abdomen resulting from the journey.

I am obviously very concerned about Mrs Umer’s health and that of her unborn baby. The family is booked on a very long flight and I consider that this alone would cause problem for Mrs Umer, who is already unwell and under huge stress. 

Despite the date on the determination letter neither Mr Umer nor his solicitor were aware that the case had been determined until last Friday morning. Mr Umer had been anxiously awaiting this determination. His solicitor had informed the HO that he was in the process of preparing a Fresh Claim should the appeal against the initial refusal be turned down. New evidence from Sri Lanka, including the information about his father’s arrest and imprisonment was available. This is grossly unfair. The fact that the determination was served as the immigration officers arrived gave him no chance to finalise his claim.
I would ask you as a matter of urgency to stay the removal of this family, release them from detention and reconsider their case.

Yours Sincerely,

Name: 

Address: 

City: 



Postcode: 

Country: 


              Date: 

